Construction Update: September 19, 2025 Gardiner Expressway Strategic Rehabilitation: Section 3 Early Works on Five Bridges | Community Update

Thank you for subscribing to the Gardiner Expressway Rehabilitation, Section 3 Early Works on Five Bridges, community update e-newsletter.

Gardiner Expressway Overnight Lane Reductions and Ramp Closures September 22 - 26, 2025

As part of the Section 3 Early Works project, nightly lane reductions and ramp closures will take place nightly between 11 p.m. and 5 a.m. from Monday, September 22 to Friday, September 26.

Closure details:

11 p.m. Monday, September 22 to 5 a.m. Tuesday, September 23

- The westbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to three between Kipling Avenue and Royal York Road, with an additional westbound lane closed directly under Kipling Avenue.
- The eastbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to four between Kipling and Islington Avenues.
- All on-ramps and off-ramps at Kipling and Islington Avenues will be closed except for:
 - o The southbound Kipling Avenue to westbound Gardiner on-ramp.
 - o The eastbound Gardiner to southbound Islington Avenue off-ramp.
 - o The northbound Islington Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp.

11 p.m. Tuesday, September 23 to 5 a.m. Wednesday, September 24

- The westbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to three between Kipling Avenue and Royal York Road, with an additional westbound lane closed directly under Kipling Avenue.
- All westbound on-ramps and off-ramps at Kipling and Islington Avenues will be closed except the southbound Kipling Avenue to westbound Gardiner Expressway on-ramp.
- The eastbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from three lanes to two from Highway 427 to Kipling Avenue, and from five lanes to three between Kipling and Islington Avenues.
- The southbound Kipling Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp will be closed.
- The Highway 427 off-ramps to northbound and southbound Browns Line will be closed.

11 p.m. Wednesday, September 24 to 5 a.m. Thursday, September 25

- The westbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to three between Kipling and Islington Avenues and to two lanes between Islington Avenue and Royal York Road.
- The eastbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five to two lanes between Kipling and Islington Avenues.
- The following ramps will be closed:
 - o Southbound Islington Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp.
 - o Eastbound Gardiner to northbound Islington Avenue off-ramp.
 - o Northbound Horner Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp.

11 p.m. Thursday, September 25 to 5 a.m. Friday, September 26

- The westbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to two between Islington Avenue and Royal York Road.
- The eastbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to two between Kipling and Islington Avenues.
- The following ramps will be closed:
 - o Southbound Islington Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp.
 - o Eastbound Gardiner to northbound Islington Avenue off-ramp.
 - o Northbound Horner Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp.

11 p.m. Friday, September 26 to 5 a.m. Saturday, September 27

- The westbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to two between Islington Avenue and Royal York Road.
- The eastbound Gardiner Expressway will be reduced from five lanes to two between Kipling Avenue and Park Lawn Road.
- The following ramps will be closed:
 - o Southbound Islington Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp.
 - o Eastbound Gardiner to northbound Islington Avenue off-ramp.
 - o Northbound Horner Avenue to eastbound Gardiner on-ramp.

Thank you for your patience!

We appreciate your patience and understanding as we work towards a safer and more efficient Gardiner Expressway.

Please share this email

To ensure widespread awareness, please share this email with your neighbours and encourage them to sign up for updates to stay informed with the latest information.

For more information

For ongoing project updates, please visit the project's dedicated webpage: toronto.ca/GardinerS3.

If you have any questions or have any suggestions for what you would like to see in this community update, please contact the field ambassador for this project, Madeleine Eleuteri, at GardinerS3info@parsons.com or 437-996-4065.

Stay tuned for the next update!